
 

 

 

Weather Alert: Warning of Possible Server Storms 

Communication 04. Apr.2024 

Residents of Tswelopele Local Municipality are urged to be cautious on the roads and at their 
homes as the South African Weather Service (SAWS) has issued an Impact Based Warning 
Level 6 for possible severe thunderstorms. The warning is valid form Sunday, 07 April until 
Monday 08 April ,23H00. 

Localised flash-floods can be expected in low-lying areas, roads and informal settlements. This 
could also result in difficult driving conditions due to reduced visibility. All road users are 
requested to take extra caution: 

• Reduce speed 
• Switch on your headlights 
• Pedestrians should be careful when crossing the road 
• Avoid crossing rivers and streams where water is above your ankles 
• Stay indoors and avoid metal objects 

 
We also urge households to open/make pathways to allow water to flow out of their yards. 

In cases of emergency, residents should contact: 

 Tswelopele Local Municipality: 051 853 1111 
 Mr Mahlanyane:079 365 2382  
 
 Disaster Management Officer  
 Mr Mambalo:083 587 6701 
 
Community members of Ext 5,6,7,8 & 9 in Phahameng & Tikwane Ext 3 & 5 are urged to be 
extra cautious in these severe rains.  

Community members of Ext 5,6,7,8 & 9 in Phahameng are made aware that the schedule of 
refuse removal will also be disrupted due this server storms. 
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